Secretariat minutes June 2022
Present:  Ernie (facilitator), Gerry, John, Rachel, Mick, Catherine, Deirdre, (Ruth and Beatriz).
Absent:  Gavan,
Minutes
1.  Agree minutes from the May meeting:  Prop Gerry, 2nd Catherine 
2.  Updates from the Resource/Support workers:  
· The Plenary on 26 May, at St Patrick’s Cathedral was a great success.  The Deputy Lord Mayor, Joe Costello launched the PPN’s Five Year Strategic Plan, and two of Paul Woodward’s PPN films were shown.  Many thanks to Gavan for hosting (especially from Mick for the disabled parking place), and to Catherine for her speech, and to John for meeting and greeting the Deputy Lord Mayor.  The November Plenary will be held on 24 November in the Rediscovery Centre.
· The June summer school was also a great success, and both Mick and Gerry noted how well the week went, as they attended most training sessions.  Ruth and Beatriz are working on the feedback for next year’s summer school, and the possibility of a November Winter Weekend, for people who can’t attend during the day.
· DRCD confirmed on Tuesday 14 June, that the PPN’s first tranche of funding, of €55, 700 has been processed, and the second tranche of €20,000 will be made later this year.  There has been no further update on DCC’s extra, once off financial contribution of €55,000 applied for in January 2022.
· Jamie Moore will come back to the Secretariat with a draft reviewed constitution and policy/procedural advice by September 2022.
· The PPN national conference will be held in Portlaoise on 21 October.  We have booked four single bedrooms, so if you are interested in an overnight, to attend the conference, please let Ruth know.
· The next Last Thursday event will take place on Thursday 30 June, and Robert Moss will make a presentation on rain water harvesting (see Bulletins for other updates).  Planning for the Festival of Fundraising is under way.
Discussion item:  The Secretariat agreed that Kelley Bermingham could stay in her elected role as LCDC rep, to keep the continuity with her role on the LECP advisory body, as she moved from her main work with St Patrick’s Cathedral, to the Ivy Trust, and this would be put into a Bulletin to inform the wider PPN.
3.  Updates from members of the Secretariat.
Mick brought forward three requests from the Disability Thematic Group:  they would like to have a banner made; they would like to be involved in the St Patrick’s Day parade in 2023, and they would like to see more promotion of the DTG within the PPN.  
Rachel to speak to Mick directly re: the banner. 
Ruth to speak to the Art’s Reps about the St Patrick’s day parade, and Ruth to advertise the group’s activities more before the meetings.  
John wondered if the whole PPN couldn’t be involved in the St Patrick’s Day parade in 2023, and Deirdre suggested that the DTG might like to change its name to something more inline with Equality/Diversity and Inclusivity (EDI).
Deirdre mentioned the concerts in St Anne’s Parks; and how some individuals and residents had brought the issue to her.  People were worried that the concerts might have a negative environmental impact on the park, and it made the centre of the park inaccessible to older people and disabled people.  Ruth to bring this to the attention of the Arts Reps, Ciarán Taylor, and Adekunle Gomez.  Ernie suggested that this could be a topic for the next series of films by local filmmaker, Paul Woodward.
4.  Any other business:  no other business to discuss.
5.  Date of the next meeting (Tuesday 13 September 2022).
6.  Close the meeting 
Zoom invite to follow closer to the meeting.
